

Minutes of Meeting, CLOK Committee – Thursday 09 February 2017

Present - Duncan Archer (Chair), Diane Mayes, Paul and Wendy Taylor, Dave Aspin, Joe Trigg, Joan Selby, Richard Rigby

1. **Apologies** Chris Wright, Peter Archer, Paul Thornton
2. **Minutes of January 2017 meeting**
The revised minutes were approved (Mike Hardy advised correction to section 3; status of Middleton Lodge permanent course – still ongoing)
3. **Matters Arising from Previous Minutes**
3.3.3.3.6 Grade B Controllers Course – The course will take place 11 Feb.
Four club members are attending.

Publicity/ Flyers

'Welcome leaflet' - Duncan to provide Joan with a map extract and few good photographs- ongoing

Purchase of new Sail Flag

Waiting on the flag suppliers, who are putting together proposals for an updated design

Club T- shirts

No further progress – a design which includes more than just CLOK logo being considered to make T-shirts more attractive. Will wait to see if the sail flag design before progressing.

Event Safety Workshop

Duncan/ Paul Taylor to consider available dates. Rob Bailey planning to attend course delivered by CLARO in the interim.

Mapping

Paul Taylor reported that he very busy with mapping work. Paul questioned whether it was necessary to update the Boltby map in advance of the using the area for a score event

CLOK League

It was decided that we will run the CLOK league again this year, with all the long distance events and the urban event to score. A method of incorporating the results from the urban event will be developed

CLOK Tops

An order for new CLOK tops, to top up stock levels, has been placed

CLOK Dinner

The annual CLOK dinner has been arranged. To be held March 10th. Details have been placed on the website

4. **Treasurer's Report**

Nothing to report (no events since last meeting)

5. **Events**

Hutton Mulgrave

The event will be run as a level D score. Ongoing, nothing to report.

Cringle and Cold Moor (CSC)

Ongoing, Nothing to report.

This will be the CLOK acorn event for 2017.

Eston

Officials still need to be found for this event?

Roseberry

Car parking arranged. Will use Airy Holme Farm.

Richard Rigby has the latest map but has not started planning. Richard will liaise with the scouts over their participation at this event.

Coate Moor (event originally proposed at Ayton moor)

Waiting on permissions to use of top track for parking area

Summer series

Joe Trigg proposed dates for 7 events, to be held on Tuesdays starting May 2nd, fortnightly till 25th July. A provisional list of areas was agreed. Possible map update required for Lazonby Bank.

JK2020

It is unlikely that CLOK can provide the required areas for this event. There is more scope to use areas in Northumberland

6. **Any Other Business**

Tchimes

Tchimes editor, Lewis Bremner, is concerned that he is not receiving sufficient articles making it difficult to produce a full copy Tchimes. The frequency of Tchimes could be reduced to quarterly, now the weekly newsletter is up and running. *Duncan to contact Lewis with suggestions/ ideas for articles*

Joe Wright Trophy

Nominations for the Joe Wright trophy were discussed followed by a ballot.

Discussion was held as to whether the rule that a club member can only receive the trophy once should be relaxed. *Further discussion required.*

Next Meeting

The next committee meeting will be held Thursday 9th March 2017 – location TBA